
  

 

MEETING INFORMATION 
 

Regular Monthly  SUNDAY Meeting 
Sunday,  January 14, 6:30 to 8:30 

(We normally have short separate break out sessions for Fathers and Mothers) 
St. Joseph’s Hospital 

Medical Arts Building, Auditorium 
3001 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.                                   

Call Linda Delk at  813-661-0680                                  
for directions or information.   

This month we will have a special video presenta-
tion of a keynote speaker from the National Gather-

ing in St. Louis, Fr. Joseph Kempf, 
 with discussion to follow!!            

 
 
 

 Regular Monthly DAYTIME Meeting                   
Riverview/Gibsonton/Brandon areas  

(held the second Friday each month)     
Friday, January 12, 10:00 a.m. to noon  

First United Methodist Church of Brandon                                        
In the Office Building, Koinonia Room                                          
120 North Knights Avenue, Brandon                                               

Call Kathy Simone at  813-653-1717                              
for directions or information. 

 
 

Regular Monthly BRADENTON Meeting                    
(held the third Monday each month)   

Monday, January 15, 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. 
Braden River Baptist Church, 5412 SR 64  

 I-75 to SR 64 (Exit 220) 
Melissa Coxwell at 941-708-7052   

 
 

Regular Monthly PLANT CITY Meeting                                                     
Thursday, January 25, 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 

South Florida Baptist Hospital                                      
301 N. Alexander Street, Plant City                                                            

in the Community Conference Room 
Call Sue Bowditch at  813-661-9334                               

for directions or information. 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events::                                

This month at our Sunday evening meeting we will have 
a special video presentation of a keynote speaker from the 

National Gathering in St. Louis, Fr. Joseph Kempf with 
discussion to follow!!            

 
A special concert by Alan Pedersen 

“Angels Are Forever Tour” 
Saturday, March 3, 2007, Tampa, Florida 

(location to be announced) 
 

Angel of Hope meeting, Monday, January 8, 7:00 p.m.,  
NEW LOCATION—IHOP Restaurant,  

11710 Morris Bridge Road,  
Temple Terrace, FL 33617  

 
Angel of Hope, Crop for Hope 

Saturday, January 13 
 

Angel of Hope, Spring Tea 
Saturday, April 18 

 
(See details Page 2) 

January 2007 Tampa Bay 
Chapter 

P.O. Box 3226  
Tampa, Florida   
33601-3226 

www.bpusatampabay.org 

      This month’s newsletter lovingly sponsored by 
                              the  family of: 
 

Shane Rhys Potter 

SURVIVING SPECIAL 
DAYS 

 
By Rabbi Earl Grollman 

 
For you, the bereaved, there are significant events that 
are especially difficult: birthdays, anniversaries, 
Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Thanksgiving, Christmas, 
Chanukah, New Year’s Eve, Passover, Easter, Bar and 
Bat Mitzvahs, weddings and confirmations. You remem-
ber when they were such joyful, sharing spiritual times. 
Now they are days of wrenching memories, lost hopes 
and dreams. How  to survive when you experience such 
anguish and feel so empty, depressed, abandoned, an-
gry at life and even at God? 
 
It is not a choice of pain or no pain, but how you man-
age the pain on this special day. 
 
Planning ahead may lessen some of the despair. You 
need to feel less like a victim and more like a survivor. 
You may decide to do things differently; like changing 
old routines or starting new customs. Just don’t escape 
into loneliness. Choose the right people to be with; 
those friends or relatives who allow you to share your 
innermost feelings. You should be allowed to mention 
your loved one’s name, tell favorite stories, cry or laugh 
at past events. 
 
Remember your loved one in a way that is meaningful to 
you. Light a memorial candle, peruse a photo album, 
watch home videos, write a letter or poem to your be-
loved, visit someone else who may be alone and suffer-
ing. 
 
Especially you may need interludes of emotional and 
spiritual respite – a quiet walk, meditation, prayer. Per-
haps, more than any other of lifecycle events, the death 
of a loved one raises the most profound issues about 
good and evil, reward and punishment and a concept of 
an afterlife. 
 
You may find consolation and hope in meaningful rituals 
and the Holy Scriptures. Theology might aid in releasing 
those aching feelings of helplessness and guilt. 
 
Painful losses often shake up spiritual beliefs. You may 
be surprised to find yourself furious at God for allowing 
this tragedy to occur. But great religious leaders in the 
Bible have asked the same question: “My God, why 
have you forsaken me?” The questioning of faith is a 
normal expression of loss and consistent with later spiri-
tual growth. 
 
As time goes along, you may eventually draw strength 
from your religious heritage. Faith may not immediately 
take away your heartache, but faith may help you ulti-
mately to accept the unacceptable. Take consolation in 
knowing that other people have survived what you now 
feel. They often remark that the anticipation was fre-
quently worse than the special day itself. 

“Angels exist, but sometimes, since 
they don’t all have wings, we call them 

FRIENDS!” 
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(813) 661-0680 

(813) 994-0707 

(813) 654-1381 
 
(727) 410-2308 
 
(727) 239-2471          
(813) 996-4281 
 
211 

Linda Delk (General Information) 

Theresa Farmer (Homicide) 

Traci Cooley (Drowning) 

Ron Ellington (Suicide/Grandparent) 

Serena Graves (Sibling Contact) 
 
Violeta “Cookie” Fernandez 
(Se Habla Espano) 

CRISIS CENTER     

Telephone Friends 

Need to talk? Call one of our Telephone Friends. They’re here to lend a 
knowing ear because they’ve been there. Don’t hesitate to call, we 
understand. 

 
ANGEL OF HOPE UPDATE 
www.angelofhopetampabay.org  

Efforts to bring an Angel of Hope Memorial Garden 
to the Tampa Bay Area was announced at the 2003 
BP/USA Annual Candle Light.  We agreed to have a 
monthly committee meeting (unless a holiday weekend)!  Please call 
Beverley Hurley for more information 813-832-3175.  We are still 
working on fund raisers! 
 
CROP FOR HOPE 
Work on completing your scrapbooks & help raise money for the An-
gel of Hope Memorial Garden, in memory of children who have died.  
This is a great time to dedicate to your albums, get new ideas, and 
spend time with friends all for a great cause!  
Your $15 registration fees must be received by JAN. 5TH to     
reserve your spot!  Please call me at  (813)495-7539 or e-mail     
me at GinaCasal15@tampabay.rr.com  
Checks should be written to Angel of Hope and mailed to: 
3815 Olde Lanark Dr.; Land O’ Lakes, FL 34638.  
I hope to see you there! Snacks & Beverages are provided! 
                                  

Saturday, January 13th, 2007,  10am-2pm. 
 Children's Board of Hillsborough County 
1002 East Palm Ave. in Historic Ybor City  

(Nebraska & Palm Ave.) 
Tampa, FL 33605 

 
SPRING TEA 
Our annual Spring Tea will be held Saturday, April 28, 2007, at the 
Comfort Inn at 275 and Busch Blvd. Plan now to reserve a table for 
you and your friends.  We will have a guest speaker, entertainment, 
door prizes and a raffle!  More information to follow! 

 
 
 

 Love         Gifts 

Candlelight  Donations 

Our special thanks to those sending donations 
to help make our Candle Light Remembrance  

Service a special evening for our children: 
 

Jana & Frank Colla 
In loving memory of their grandson 

Aaron Dante Colla 
11/15/2001-5/24/2002 

 
Rick & Pam Bishop 

In loving memory of their daughter 
Krystal Lee Bishop 
8/1/1988-12/24/2001 

 
Marian Bullard 

In loving memory of her granddaughter 
Janna Maria Snyder 

10/21/19978-11/11/1995 
 

Michael & Kathy Williams 
In loving memory of their son 

Alec Michael Williams 
5/17/1996-7/21/1996 

 
Frank & Robbie Edwards 

In loving memory of their grandson 
Alec Michael Williams 
5/17/1996-7/21/1996 

 
Thomas & Anita Boyd Dennert 

In loving memory of their daughter 
Anastasia Nichole Boyd 

5/14/1998-7/8/2004 
 

Patricia & Lee Campbell 
In loving memory of their daughter & grandson 

Lee Anna Campbell Peel  
8/5/1972-9/12/1972 

Mathew Peel 
9/12/1972 

 
Brenda & John Kelly 

In loving memory of their daughter 
Amanda Jean Kelly 
11/15/1986-7/7/1987 

 
Lisa Pyche 

In loving memory of her son 
Phillip (PJ) Combs 
3/24/1986-6/12/2004 

 
Shelia Farmer 

In loving memory of her daughter 
Wendy Michelle Price Rainey 

3/7/1968-9/27/2006 
 

Glinda Granell 
In loving memory of her son 

Shane Rhys Potter 
12/09/1984-12/08/2004 

 
Allyn & Sendy Geer 

In loving memory of their granddaughter 
McKenna Nichole Sadowski 

8/2/2006-11/14/2006 
 

Booky & Cookie Buchman 
In loving memory of their daughter 

Amy Gail Buchman 
8/7/1974-9/7/1998 

 
Janell Gardner & Betty Thatcher 

In loving memory of Janell’s son & Betty’s grandson 
Gary Gardner, Jr.              

8/25/1995-10/4/2000  
 

Chapter Library Book Reminder 
 
Have you got a Bereaved Parent of the USA Library book 
at home? If you have finished reading it, please return it to 
our library so other bereaved parents can benefit from its 
words and wisdom.  While there is no time limit for how 
long you can have a book — the longer you borrow a book, 
the less opportunities other bereaved parents have to read 
it.  Because of our limited budget, it is normal to only have 
one copy of any one title, so its important to have the books 
returned promptly. 
 
Contact Dave or Kathy Simone at (813) 653-1717 to return 
a book, arrange a donation or inquire about an available 
title.  Or, visit the Sunday monthly meeting where the 
library is always set up at these meetings.  



3 

 

The Bereaved Parents of the USA/Tampa Bay Chapter                                                                                                                               January 2007  

January  Birthdays 

Our Children . . . Remembered 
So long as we live, they too shall live …  

For they are a part of us as we remember them. 

Baker, Brendolyn Joyce Butterfly  
1/1/1948 - 11/9/1990  
M - Rebeckah Mitchell  
SF - Daniel Mitchell  
B - Daniel Leroy Mitchell  
S - Sharolyn Mitchell, Rhondolyn  
Shedrick, Lerolyn Capehart, and  
Angelyn Capehart  
 
Clark, Deborah Denise  
1/19/1969 - 3/23/2002  
M-Ethel Helms  
S-Valencia Clark  
B-James Jr. & Jerel  
GP-Luella Buford & John L.Clark  
 
Diaz, Alexandra  
01/28/98 - 01/28/98  
P - Llz & Joaquin Diaz  
 
Durcan, Andrea Lynn  
01/15/1991 - 03/31/1991  
P - David & Dixie Durcan  
S - Lindsey & Lauren Durcan  
GP-Marie B. Corcoran  
 
Ellis, Douglas William  
01/09/62 - 12/17/83  
M - Alicia Ellis West 
B-Harry Jr.  & Edward Ellis 
  

Art, Thomas Gregory  
08/31/1989 - 01/05/1990  
P - Greg & Katie Art  
S - Ashley & Abby Art  
B - Andrew Art  
 
Brady, Mark A.  
09/27/57 - 01/03/89  
M - Margaret Brady  
S -Margaret J. Bruner  
B - Hayward L. Brady, Jr.  
GP-Wallace & Josephine Bagley 
and Wm. & Cinderalla Brady  
 
DeRoche, Cameron Gaines  
04/11/89 - 01/25/95  
P - Peggy & Karl DeRoche  
S - Mary Amber DeRoche  
 
Diaz, Alexandra  
01/28/98 - 01/28/98  
P - Llz & Joaquin Diaz  
 
Feierstadt, Keith  
01/13/75 - 01/16/94  
P - Donna & Sy Feierstadt  
B - Robert Feierstadt  
 
Harris, Joshua  
- 1/22/2004  
P-Charles & Debra Harris  
 
Hernandez, Rebecca  
02/10/89 - 01/28/91  
P - Regla & Pedro Hernandez  
 

January Anniversaries 

Feierstadt, Keith  
01/13/75 - 01/16/94  
P - Donna & Sy Feierstadt  
B - Robert Feierstadt  
Harris, Charlotte Marie  
1/23/2004 - 2/3/2004  
 
Harris, Charlotte Marie 
1/23/2004-2/3/2004 
P-Tony & Debra Harris 
 
Hughes, Jessica Alexis  
1/13/86 - 5/11/02  
F - Michael Hughes  
 
Jones, Sherry  
1/18/1971 - 4/27/2000  
M - Brenda Copeland  
 
Langford, Todd Allen  
01/05/78 - 04/27/01  
P - Fred & Janice Langford  
B - Robbie Langford  
S - Kathy Peterson  
G/P - Betty Williams & H.P & Ruby 
Langford  
 
Parker II, James Donald  
1/21/1979 - 3/24/1998  
P - James & Kim Parker  
B - Richard Wm. Parker  
S-Jackie Wise  
GP-Don Parker & Richard Salisbury  

Pispitsos, Richard John  
01/23/72 - 09/14/98  
P - Catherine Webb & Philip 
Finkelstein  
S - Michelle Webb  
GP-Anne & Owen Beglane  
 
Pittman, Cynthia Marie  
1/25/1978 - 2/23/2003  
P-Charles & Joan Pittman  
 
Powers, Geoffrey A.  
1/23/1983 - 7/1/2005  
M-Diane Tower  
S-Lana & Nikki Powers 
 
Rodriquez, Edwin (Eddy) Jr.  
1/11/1971 - 7/28/1993  
M-Bertha Dominquez  
 
Rogers, Jason R.  
01/08/78 - 03/21/90  
P-James Roy & Elaine Rogers  
B-Justin & Jacob Rogers  
GP-Arthur & Ethel Fernandez  
 
Russell, Karron Michelle  
1/20/1967 - 9/12/2000  
P - Ben & Sue Bowditch   
Children - Brytani, Derak & 
Melody  
Sisters - Catherine, Roben & 
Laurie  

Horton, Ryan  
12/21/1980 - 1/23/2005  
M-Sue Horton  
 
Hubbard, Shelby Janeen  
08/03/91 - 01/19/95  
P - Robin & Gordon Hubbard  
B - Stephen & Scott Hubbard  
 
Hutchcraft, Bruce  
3/1/1948 - 1/13/2001  
M-Lois Hutchcraft  
 
Jackson, April Dawn  
02/16/77 - 01/28/96  
P - Dan Jackson  
 
Lane, Jim  
9/7/1966 - 1/2/2005  
M-Carol Lane  
 
May, Philip  
8/1/1975 - 1/1/2000  
P-Deryl & Jennifer May  
 
Montagano, Tony  
12/02/91 - 01/02/01  
P-Luli and Jim Montagano  
S-Alessandra Montagano  
GP-Henry and Eloisa 
Valenzuela  
 
Parrish, Scott Douglas  
8/9/79 - 1/1/02  
P - Doug Parrish and  
P - Karla & Rick Brown  
S-Sabbrina Lee Shannon  
GP - Juanita Bodiford & Ada 
Smith  
 

Rademacher, Rhonda Marie  
5/19/1977 - 1/26/1999  
P - Doris & John Rademacher  
B - Ronald & Jeremy Rade-
macher  
S - Cherry & Carrie Rademacher  
 
Rivera, Damian Elijah  
11/19/2001 - 01/10/2002  
M-Nicole Rivera  
 
Robinson, Ashley Lauren  
05/20/94 - 01/16/96  
P - Sara & Tim Robinson  
S - Morgan Ashley Robinson  
 
Thompson, Timothy A.  
10/27/70 - 01/07/93  
P- Bettie & Richard Thompson  
 
Walker, Nick  
11/12/1983 - 1/11/2001  
M  - Denise Walker  
GM - Shirley Walker  
 
Wheeler, Clifford Denmark  
11/1/1979 - 1 /18/1996  
M-Donna Wheeler  
B-John, James & Duane  
GP-Lynn & Marcel Baker  
 
Wilds, Matthew Leland  
01/12/74 - 01/13/95  
P - Steven and Karen Catlin  
B - Daniel Scott Wilds  
 
 

Brothers- Bobby Jr.& Scott  
GP-Cathren Dickerson and 
Jimmy & Kay Senseney  
 
Schneider, Adam  
01/29/71 - 10/23/75  
P - Bill & Georgia Schneider  
 
St. Martin-Hamm, Sydney 
Chanel  
1/9/1997 - 7/21/2003  
M-Joy St. Martin & the late 
Rusty Hamm  
GP-Ramon & Rita Hamm  
 
Stoeltzing, William (Bill) W.  
01/02/57 - 05/09/02  
P - Bill & Elvira Stoeltzing  
S - Cecille Parido  
Father to Eaton & Brent  
 
Thornton, Teresa E.  
01/12/66 - 09/24/81  
P - Ken & Mirta Thornton  
S - Lisa Buckner  
B - Nick Thornton  
 
Wilds, Matthew Leland  
01/12/74 - 01/13/95  
P - Steven and Karen Catlin  
B - Daniel Scott Wilds  
 
 
  

 
If we have omitted your child, misspelled your child's name, or listed incorrect dates, please accept our apologies and call  
Beverley Hurley at (813) 832-3175 to correct the information. Call any of our telephone friends if you are having a  

hard time on these days. We truly understand your pain; for we, too, remember our own children. 

There are countless 
ways to help bereaved 
parents survive their 

grief.  
This event will be 

through music.  
 

The Tampa Chapter of 
 the Bereaved Parents 

of the USA 
Cordially invites you  
to a special concert 

by 
Alan Pedersen 

 

“Angels Are Forever 
Tour” 

 

Saturday, March 3, 
2007 

Tampa, Florida 
 

(location to be announced) 
www.bpusatampabay.org 
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BP/USA  2006 Candle Light                                  
  
     Our annual Candle Lighting Remembrance Service and Ceremony was held Sunday, December 10, 2006, and it was lovingly 
shared by those of us who have a special bond.  Many extended family and friends were in attendance to share in this event and give 
their support to us which is very important in our lives.  This event was again celebrated for the tenth year along with the Worldwide 
Children’s Candle Lighting. 
      The Steering Committee and I wish to thank all of those who gave of themselves to honor their children by helping us to 
make this Ceremony so beautiful.  Thank you again to St. Joseph’s Hospital and staff for all your help and cooperation. 

We are working all year long on ways to make this special event even better than the year before!  The committee starts ac-
tively working on it in September to be sure it is a perfect evening for you.  I, Beverley Hurley, as chairperson, want to personally 
thank each one of the Tampa Bay Chapter Steering Committee members: 

      Linda Delk                   Bill Schneider 
      Ron Ellington                  Dave and Kathy Simone 
      Charles L’Homme                Sue Bowditch 

     We started our evening off with prelude music by Harpist Desiree Palmer.  We wish to thank our speakers, Jackie and 
George Loadholtz and Jeanne O’Neil for sharing their stories.  Our thanks to David Hurley and Jeff Patet for their devotion to our 
special readings. We also had the opportunity to enjoy the beautiful voice of Shawn Bell once again singing What Would You Be Today 
and The Rose. 

Dave and Kathy Simone did another wonderful job of presenting our children’s pictures in a beautifully loving and bitter 
sweet presentation.  The majority of people attending participated in the picture presentation and I want to thank you for sharing your 
beautiful children with all of us.   
      A special thank you to Catherine Bowditch and Theresa Farmer for their time and effort to make our Boutique such a great 
success.  Janell Gardner and Betty Thatcher donated beautiful birthstone angels to the boutique. Thank you again ladies!   

Thanks to Tommy and Barbara Dietrich, Ben Bowditch, Catherine Bowditch, Theresa Farmer, Kim Gonzalez and Chris 
Williams for their hard work setting up, during the ceremony, reception and clean up!  A special thank you to Jeanne O’Neil for letting 
us use her beautiful poinsettias as part of our decorations! 
      As always we appreciate all of the parents who made monetary donations, brought items for the boutique, and dishes to 
share to complete the evening with a wonderful reception and fellowship. 
  

SINCERE THANKS GO OUT TO ALL OF YOU FOR MAKING THIS CEREMONY 
SO BEAUTIFUL AND MEANINGFUL IN REMEMBRANCE OF  

ALL OF OUR CHILDREN! 

 
The Impact Of Grief In Special Parenting Situations 

National SIDS Resource Center (NSRC)  
 
   The tragedy of a child's death brings profound pain to all affected, and it presents incredibly difficult and unusual problems for grieving parents. 
For some parents, the effects of such a complicated and devastating tragedy can be further compounded when the death occurs in what are already 
trying family situations. There are some parents for whom there is no established "circle of concern"; there are some parents for whom there is no 
safety net; there are some parenting situations that are outside the domain of the typical support network; and there are some parents who choose to 
reject this network for their own reasons. 
   A child's death may present unique dilemmas for: 
• Single parents who are often self-supporting and may be more isolated and ignored 

• Unmarried parents who may already have experienced the disfavor of family and others 

• Teenage parents whose grief is often not validated because of their situation or their youth 

• Parents in stressful financial situations whose struggle to satisfy their most basic needs may cause them to stifle or ignore their need to grieve   
    and for whom loss is a constantly repeated theme 

• Divorced parents and parents in blended or nontraditional families who may require unique responses or resources 

• Step-parents whose grief may not be understood or appreciated 

• Adoptive parents who may be expected to grieve less than birth parents because their "bond" with the child is perceived to be less intense and   
    Foster parents who are not thought to have the same "right" to grieve as birth parents 

• Parents who experience the death of the only child they may ever have and who also grieve for the loss of their parenting role 

• Parents losing a child who is one in a multiple birth and who are faced with the double task of saying "goodbye to the baby who has died and    
    yet...still loving and caring for the baby who is living" (Hosford 1994, 1) 

• Parents who are removed or estranged from typical and traditional support systems 

• Parents whose language, cultural traditions, and/or beliefs are largely unrecognized or misunderstood by the society 

• Parents in homeless shelters, prisons, jails, or other institutions whose needs require unique consideration and creative responses 

• Parents with substance abuse problems whose child may have faced medical and/or developmental problems and who often must deal with guilt  
   and other complex and overwhelming problems when a child dies 

   All of the grieving parents identified above as well as parents in many other situations may find their grief unusually complicated. They may dis-
cover the responses of others to be less concerned and may find support networks less readily available. These parents may not receive the same 
validation as parents in traditional nuclear families, and the needs and wishes of parents in these unique and complex situations may sometimes be 
ignored or misunderstood. Parental experiences, coping strategies, and cultural differences vary widely. At the same time, these parents may not have 
the same access to, need for, or reliance on peer or other support groups. Obtaining transportation or babysitters so they can attend meetings may be 
an impossibility for some parents. Still others may reject such support networks and depend solely on family, neighborhood, or church networks as the 
best support system for them. Parental bereavement support groups are not for everyone. 
   All of the parents exemplified here find themselves in special situations affecting their personal grief experience, how others react to their grief, 
and the type of support and/or intervention needed to help them resolve their grief. However, these parents are the fathers and mothers of the child 
who died; they are the ones who have nurtured, cared for, and loved that child. The sense of absolute emptiness, the lack of wholeness, and the feel-
ing of diminishment after the death of a child are felt by all parents, regardless of marital status; age; language; financial or social circumstances; bio-
logical relation to the child; or cultural, racial, or religious background. Despite the differences among these groups in their responses and needs, all 
have one major need in common-their grief is intense and must be acknowledged. 
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I’m   Free 
By Linda Jo Jackson 

 
Don’t grieve for me, for now I’m free. 

I’m following that path God had for me. 
I took His hand when I heard Him call. 

I turned my back and left it all. 
 

I could not stay anther day. 
To laugh, to love, to work or play. 

Tasks left undone must stay that way. 
I found that place at the close of the day. 

 
If my parting has left a void, 

Then fill it with remembered joy. 
A friendship shared, a laugh, a kiss, 
Ah yes, these things I too, will miss. 

 
Be not burdened with times of sorrow. 
I wish you the sunshine of tomorrow. 
My life’s been full, I savored much. 

Good friends, good times a loved one’s touch. 
 

Perhaps my time seemed all too brief, 
Don’t lengthen it now with undue grief. 

Lift up your heart and share with me, 
God wanted me now, He set me free. 

Shane Rhys Potter 
 

December 9, 1984 to December 8, 2004 
 

Happy 22nd Birthday! 

I miss you and love you with all my heart  
more each day, 

Love, Mom 
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BP/USA National Organization 
 
Our chapter is part of the nationwide Bereaved Parents of the USA 
(BP/USA) organization.  Take a few minutes to browse the national 
website at www.bereavedparentsusa.org.   
 
The BP/USA National Organization publishes a quarterly newsletter.  
It includes writings and poetry by bereaved parents, book reviews, 
information on bereavement conferences and other items.  To be 
added to the mailing list, contact:  Betty Ewart at 326 Longview Ave-
nue, Lewisburg, WV  24901 or long on to the website and register on 
line at www.bereavedparentsusa.org. 
 
Chapter Outreach—New Members 
 
New members to the chapter find us through various contacts with 
other bereaved parents, clergy, hospital, social service organizations, 
etc.  If you know someone who has experienced the death of a child, 
please contact Linda Delk at 813-661-0680. 

Our Credo 
 
We are the parents whose children have died. We are the 
grandparents who have buried grandchildren. We are the 
siblings whose brothers and sisters no longer walk with us 
through life. We come together as Bereaved Parents of the 
USA to provide a haven where all bereaved families can meet 
and share our long and arduous grief journeys.  
 
We attend monthly gatherings whenever we can and for as 
long as we believe necessary. We share our tears, confusion, 
anger, guilt, frustrations, emptiness, and feelings of 
hopelessness so that hope can be found anew. As we accept, 
support, comfort and encourage each other, we demonstrate 
to each other that survival is possible.  
 
Together we celebrate the lives of our children, share the 
joys and triumphs as well as the love that will never fade. 
Together we learn how little it matters where we live, our 
color, our affluence, or what faith we uphold as we confront 
the tragedies of our children’s deaths. Together, strengthened 
by the bonds we forge at our gatherings, we offer what we 
have learned to each other and to every more recently 
bereaved family.  
 
We are the Bereaved Parents of the USA.  
We Welcome You. 

 
WHAT CAN YOU DO  

TO HELP OUR  
LOCAL CHAPTER?? 

 
¡ Serve as a greeter at monthly meetings; 
¡ Arrive early to help set up chairs and tables (or make 

coffee); 
¡ Volunteer to bring a refreshment to share; 
¡ Arrive early and put out library books or stay late to pack 

up our library books; 
¡ Volunteer to help prepare our newsletter for mailing; 
¡ Visit a newly bereaved parent, inform them about our 

support group and bring them to their first meeting; 
¡ Give a LOVE GIFT DONATION in memory of your child on 

their birth date or anniversary date; 
¡ Sponsor our newsletter for $60 and create a page in 

memory of your child; 
¡ Write an article for our newsletter or share a poem you 

have written (i.e. Father to Father; Sibling; Grandparent); 
¡ Make a book donation to our Library in memory of your 

child (if the book helped you, it may help others). 
 

A good way to help yourself through your grief is to            
help others through theirs.   

 
Please call Beverley Hurley at  

813-832-3175 or 813-335-9218! 
 

The Bridge        
of Hope 

MY FAMILY AND I 
REBUILT ONE OF 
THE BRIDGES AT 
RUSKIN 
CEMETARY AND 
HAD A DEDICA-
TION DEC 13TH 
IN MEMORY OF 
MY SON, PJ 
COMBS.  IT'S 
CALLED "THE 
BRIDGE OF 
HOPE".  

Lisa Combs 


